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Presentation Days 

Franklin are 

celebrating 

Presentation Day for 

all stages on different 

days in Week 9. 

Unfortunately, due to 

Covid, parents are 

unable to attend. We 

will video all classes 

and post them to our 

Facebook page the 

same as last year. 

Kindergarten is on 

Monday morning, 

Stage 1 on Monday 

afternoon, Stage 2 on 

Wednesday and Stage 

3 on Thursday which 

will also be the day 

the new school 

leaders for 2022 are 

announced. 
 

 

Teachers Strike 

There is a state-wide 

Teachers Strike on 

Tuesday 7th 

December. In lieu of 

this action  there will 

be minimal 

supervision at Franklin 

Public School on that 

day. Please only send 

your child to school 

next Tuesday if you 

have no other 

option. 

TOGETHER WE LEARN 

FRANKLIN STARS — Week 9 
Students who follow our PBL school values of: 

      RESPECT ~ ACHIEVEMENT ~ SAFETY  

   

Lilly 

Lawson 

Max 

Macarthur 

Alexis 

Bass 

 

Kindergarten 2022 are beginning their Best Start interviews this week. 

Best Start has been used in NSW schools since 2010 and identifies students literacy 

and numeracy skills before entry to Kindergarten. This assessment is mapped to the 

National Literacy and Numeracy Learning Progressions. 

At Franklin our Instructional Leader, Mrs Bye, helps the current Kindergarten teachers 

to perform the Best Start Assessment. 

These assessments will take place Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday and will involve 

no disruption at all to current school programming. 

Franklin welcomes our 2022 Kindergarten classes who begin school on 3rd February. 

Kindergarten best start interviews 

Franklin Music Lessons 

Franklin students are enjoying their music lessons with Mr Gorrie in the Hall. They 

have been sounding out rhythm on the drums and taking their turn learning 

about sheet music and beat. 

 



CELEBRATING FRANKLIN! 

 

 

In Literacy, students have been exploring the world of persuasive language. They 
have been writing some tremendous arguments for and against various topics. 
This week they put these skills to the test as they were assigned a group and a 
toy that they had to sell on television. They watched television advertisements, 
storyboarded ideas and came up with catchy songs to sell their products. Bass 
are looking forward to sharing these with you on the Franklin Facebook group. 

In Mathematics, Bass 
have been learning 
about multiplication, 
area and division. They 
use hands on activities to 
consolidate their 
learning each week 
which allows students to 
see real world 
application of their skills. 

Bass in Action 
In Bass students have been working 
alongside Year 6 volunteers with weekly 
technology lessons, where they have learnt 
how to navigate Chromebooks and 
Google Classroom. They have really 
enjoyed learning new skills of using a 
mouse pad and keyboard.  

In Art students created 
Aboriginal inspired artworks 
using symbols to represent 
meeting circles, emu tracks and 
watering holes. Students are in 
the process of completing 
these now to put up on our 
walls.  



TOGETHER WE LEARN 

CELEBRATING FRANKLIN! 

From The Library 

Franklin students have been making lanyards this term in Library with Mrs Myers. 

Students are able to pick whatever beads and decorations they like for the lanyards and older 

students have made some lanyards into holders for their pen licences. 

The library is now closed for borrowing. Students have had a great year of borrowing this year 

and the library has again been a fun place for reading, crafts and storytelling. 

All students are now asked to return their borrowed library books as soon as possible to 

avoid any fines or notes being sent home. 

If you find a book at home which has Franklin ‘stamp’ in it please send it back to school with 

your child as soon as possible. 

Learning in Stage 2 

In Stage 2 this term we are focusing on Poetry in writing. We are looking at a range of different types of 

poetry and the different poetry devices that we can use. Here is the group acrostic poem we created in 

Macarthur.



P&C NEWS  

A HUGE thank you to all our Canteen 
volunteers. You dedicated few have kept our 
canteen open and running this year with all 
your volunteer work. 
Without our volunteers our canteen and our 
P&C would close. 
Parents who work part time please consider 
joining our P&C or volunteering for our 
canteen next year. 

CELEBRATING FRANKLIN! 

TOGETHER WE LEARN 

What’s happening at Tumut School’s As Community Centres: 

All Playgroup book-in links below, bookings are essential - 1 ticket per person: 1 adult & 2 
children = 3 tickets. All groups are FREE! Please bring along a piece of fruit for morning 
tea if you can. 
 

Tuesday Playgroup 9.30-11am https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/127241904963  

Wednesday Playgroup 9.30 - 11am https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/127397149303  

Thursday Playgroup 9.30 - 11am https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/127663826943  

 

All of our playgroups are free, everyone is welcome. It is essential that you book your 
spot during Covid either via the link on our Facebook page or by 

phoning Laura.  

We are located on the 
grounds of Franklin Public 

School.  

Contact Laura for more 
information 6947 

6961. 

CANTEEN ROSTER 

Mon  -        29.11 J. Hilly, S. Jackson 

Wed  -        01.12 L. Worsnop, J. Hilly, Talisa 

Fri    -          03.12 D. Du, S. Rankin, S. Jackson 

Mon  -        06.12 J. Hilly, S. Jackson 

Wed  -        08.12 L. Worsnop, N. Kent, R. McLennan 

Fri    -          10.12 D. Du, S. Rankin, D. Akers, R. McLennan 

Mon  -        13.12 J. Hodges, S. Rankin 

Wed  -        15.12 CANTEEN CLOSED 

Fri    -          17.12 CANTEEN CLOSED 

  

Tumut Community Pantry Christmas 

Food Drive 

Reminder to bring your Christmas Hamper items 

in for the Tumut Community Pantry Christmas 

Food Appeal. Items must be within the used by 

date before Christmas and should be given to 

your child’s class teacher. 

The class with the most food donated will win a 

prize. 

Cut off date for the appeal is Monday 6th 

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/127241904963?fbclid=IwAR1BgWnJsnI8b_4Hg3JqYHleZfUE3xrbPiEya3q5SGDy0s-qJx1ca6dbvp4
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com.au%2Fe%2F127397149303%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2ytIM5z_JoXiS0Cqf4PsGKUlXseUuh27r_45gXssRoZBHtYLGWX_p4AyM&h=AT1ung_SyJ8OKyXVwzNDU0U5AIY71TMiwzh-bBqx_TPbYWdpZn7EsG73fNPTRIRvGQcC4N-tV997hq0gbL0MgHDRjirdGAE_k1
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com.au%2Fe%2F127663826943%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR0egY4IUIvHwNIZKHEHWLJ4p88K77XlFcNfmSvALKA_SRTwoqHOkztZnyU&h=AT0mbe1waUObm-2NRk3HWAu13eDg2PlZLSADNo12M_32iOBFt5PhXRaeItqv9YDn_RrEaBmTaUNTdYYDM9_27pYwIG7gYASjtk

